AMC Worcester Chapter 
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes: 9/25/24 
To foster the protection, enjoyment and understanding of the outdoors. 
Virtual Meeting 
Link: https://outdoorsorg.webex.com/meet/wrchapterwebex2 
 
 
Attendance: 
· Chris Pignatiello-Chatson, Chapter Chair  
· Wendy Dziemian, Vice Chair       
· Kim Beauchemin, Past Chair  (Absent) 
· Donald Davies, Leadership Chair  
· Ruth Legg, Secretary  
· José Schroen, Treasurer 
· Dave Brainard, Climbing Chair  (Absent) 
· Nancy Cahn, Communications Co-Chair (Absent) 
· Carol Warren, Social Media and Communications Co-Chair   (Absent) 
· Eric Fung, Biking Chair (Absent) 
· Eric Harris, Conservation Chair    (Absent) 
· Christine Crepeault, Finance Chair  
· Walt Lazarz, Hiking Chair       
· Dave Laska, Historian (Absent) 
· Alex Molnar, Membership Chair     
· Mike Peckar, Midstate Trail   
· David Elliott, Paddling Chair      
· Ruth Langh, Skiing Co-Chair  
· Rob Gonzalez, Skiing Co-Chair  
· Joe Massery, 3rd Wednesday     
· Fred Mezynski, 3rd Wednesday (Absent) 
· John Mangano, Trails Chair  
· Zenya Molnar, 20s and 30s Chair        
· Ladda "Bug" Kosaketh, DEI Chair  (Absent) 
· Charlie Arsenault, Regional Director, AMC    
· Steve Ciras, (Guest)
· Meighan Matthews, Volunteer Relations, AMC   
· Chantal Roche, Director of Engagement, AMC  
· Steve Crowe, Trails Fest Committee (Absent) 
· Luke Chapdelaine (Guest) 

6:30 PM — Regular business (15 min) 

· Wendy D - Welcome –  
· Meeting called to order 
· Review of Meeting Norms 
· Meighan M – Introduced Chantal Roche, the new Director of Community Engagement and Inclusion.  She has been with us for about 2 months now.  She works with Volunteer Relations Managers, she’s part of the People Team which also includes the Center for Outdoor Learning and Leadership and the HR Team.  It’s great to have Chantal onboard.   
· Ruth Legg – Although the June meeting was cut short because of rain, Meeting Minutes were sent out for review.  Wendy asked for this to be put down as unfinished business to be completed next month.   
· José  S - June, July, August 2024 Treasurer’s Report  
· Mailed out the Treasury report, received one comment from Steve Ciras noting that there is a lot of money that is not being spent.  Jose asks that the committee’s take a closer look at their information because they are not spending the money that they say they are going to spend.  If expenses haven’t been submitted, they cannot be reimbursed.   
· Meeting yesterday with all the treasurer’s.  We talked about the budget and also about Outdoor Connector.  We have not received the endowment yet.  We will be getting $34,327.51 from the endowment and $500 from the Tollman Fund.  It will be given to us within the next 2 weeks.   
· At the beginning of January, the club will be rebalancing our checkbooks.  They will look at our operating budget and put 6 months worth of our operating expenses in our bank account, anything over that will end up in cash reserves at the club level.  They are making changes to the allocations.  Instead of allocations 3 times a year, they will be given to us twice a year in January and June.  The rebalancing of the budget will not include the first allocation.  This is new and will be going forward as of January, 2025.    
· Wendy D - Volunteer of the Month – July, August, September ‘24 
· July – Pat Lambert.  Nominated by Wendy.  She is an exceptional mentor.   
· Aug – Will Desrochier – Nominated by Walt for exception contributions to the Water Crossing training. 
· Sept – Carrie Leonard -  Nominated by Pat Lambert for leading an exception trip and finishing her Cycling Leadership training. 

6:45 PM — Old business (20 min) 

· Wendy D  - Nominating Committee Update 
· The new slate is posted, we have open positions, especially the Secretary position. 
· Ingrid M is joining us again as Social Chair.  There has been talk about doing something similar to other chapters in turning the Social and Membership positions into a position called Community Engagement and Connie Sanchez Morillo is interested in talking to us and Ingrid more about that.   
· Jose - Meetup- share José and Carol’s concerns 
· Account opened up in Jan/Feb.  We were charged for that (actually double charged).  Now it is 6 months later in June with automatic payment and we have a huge bill of $360 for the next 6 months of Meetup.  So they charged us for 2 accounts instead of one plus we are not using all the features that Meetup has.  So the cost for using Meetup went from $111/6 months to $180 plus tax/6 months.  For the people who like to use Meetup, we are trying to determine if we can go to the it’s cheaper plan.  Plus Meetup hasn’t refunded the overcharged taxes.  They did refund the double charge, but not the taxes. We have been in touch with them, but we do not yet have information from them on a Standard account vs. a Pro account.  Maybe there is a better alternative.  NH uses Meetup extensively, but we don’t know what type of account they have.  Carol is on top of things and when she gets back she can talk to this subject.  Wendy said we will add this topic to the unfinished business to talk about next month.   
· Joe M – Meetup is useful for publicizing events such as 3rd Wednesday.  It should be good for other events as well.  Meighan M also said that other Chapters are finding it to be very useful to get the word out.  Jose agrees that Meetup is good to use but maybe we could use the lower cost version.  Alex M asked Don D if Meetup could be covered at Leadership training.   
· Alex M - Annual Meeting Update 
· Now posted on activities DB and will be held on Saturday, November 9 at the Manor where it was held last year.  It’s open to everyone.  It is $28 .  It covers appetizers, socializing, buffet dinner, we will vote on the Executive Committee and then present awards.  We have entertainment this year (Charlie A - a comedy show – not to be missed).  Our goal is 75 people.  Oct. 30 is deadline to sign up.  The AMC speaker will be Jennifer Norris, Director of Development.  Jennifer will connect us.  She will have a presentation and will want to integrate her presentation into the slideshow, etc.  Rob G – We are making posters as decorations to have around the venue and Rob will schedule time with each of the Committee Chairs to take photos of that committee’s gear and use the photos to make posters that can be hung up around the venue for the Annual Meeting.   
· Budget Update/Overdue Budgets 
· Christine C – There are just a few more budgets that need to be “nailed down”.  Budgets for open positions, we are just holding the same as last year.  A detailed recap will be sent out in about a week.  This will change a bit this year since we are not doing our own grant allocations.  All of those dollars we receive as the annual allocation from the endowment fund is targeted for operations.   

7:05 PM — New business (45 min) 

· AMC Updates 
· Chantal R – The new AMC logo is coming out next Tuesday, 10/1.  Meighan shared the new logo on the screen.   
· Chantal R – The Outdoors Connector Project will replace ActDB.  We have a select group of folks to test system.  We are getting ready to go live.  AMC is excited that we will have a new platform to post trips and there is a lot more to come.  All of the  features that we had in ActDB will be there but it may be done in a different way. Pay attention to the Volunteer Newsletter for more information.  The Chapter Chairs have seen a demo on September 13 and we received great feedback.  Overall, the Chapter leadership was very pleased with what they saw.  We are working on creating a webpage that will have more information and tutorials to help leaders get acquainted with the new system.  There will be a lot of opportunities for those that need to to get acquainted with the system.  GoLive is scheduled for sometime in December.  This system will be customizable in the future.  We can add features as needed down the road.  Most likely training will be available in November.  We are currently working on putting a demo together.   
· Chantal R – The Annual Summit is January 26.  Please save the date.   
· Chantal R – We have partnered with DEI outdoors.  Working with them their working groups.  DEI Outdoors will be preparing a progress report for us that we can distribute in October. 
· Charlie A – The next Chapter Committee meeting that Charlie will be involved with is on or near October 27.  Save the date.  October 27 is a Sunday.  We are trying to do it on Sunday afternoon or else on Monday.  We will also do another Chapter Committee meeting after the Summit.  We are targeting the Sunday after the Saturday that the Summit is on.  Chapter leadership is invited.  Finally, Charlie is busy ramping up his replacement Steve Ciras.  Meighan thanked Steve C for taking on this volunteer role. 
· Trails Updates 
· John M - In the past month, we have formed a Trail Maintenance Committee which has 6 active trail maintenance leaders from the chapter.  We will be working to formalize, streamline and facilitate trail maintenance activities and the training of new trail maintenance leaders.  We are looking to have the committee serve to widen the available base of knowledge on trail work in our region and make volunteering and serving on trail crews accessible for the AMC Worcester Chapter members and the AMC members at large.  We have a prospective Trail Maintenance Leadership track to pitch.  Rob G – There is some added knowledge based and safety concerns outside of just going to leader training and need to educate new leaders on these things, etc.  We will email the information to everyone after this meeting.   
· Shared Calendar for Important Dates 
· Wendy D – We've often talked about a shared calendar to share important dates so we are not booking multiple things on the same dates that people want to be involved in.  Google seems to be easy to use format, so please expect to share a google calendar with some item/dates already in it and you will have the ability to add anything you would like to it. 
· Leadership Update 
· Don D – We had 13 participants from spring leadership training.  Since then, we have 5 new people complete their training.  We now have 3 new hike leaders and 2 new bike leaders.  Others are still working on their training.  We also have 3 new three season upcountry leaders and 1 new backpack leader.  Send an email to Don if you are interested in being a mentor. 
· Don D - This summer we offered a Water Crossing training.  We had approximately 10 participants.  We did a hike, some shallow water training and some up to our knees/thighs/waist training.  Everyone had a good time.  If anyone has ideas of other training we could offer, just let us know. 
· Don D - Outdoor Leadership training.  There was a meeting with all of the Outdoor Leadership Chairs.  They are currently testing a program so staff would be running an online training to cover the curriculum and it would be left up to the local staff to do the in-person training.  
· Winter Workshop Saturday, November 2 at Trout Brook 
· Don D - Same crew coming back to help out.  The venue is reserved and we already have 25 participants (room for 50).   
· Exiting Chairs Unfinished Business 
· Wendy D - If mentoring someone coming in, please be sure to talk about budgets.  If you have equipment or other things you’ve held on to, please talk to Jose.   
· Wendy D - Food for October meeting 
· Wendy is asking for someone to help with food for next meeting as she won’t be able to do it.  Alex M volunteered to help. 
· Also, the October meeting for WFA is at $80 rate at the Auburn Middle school and it is posted on ActDB. 

 7:50 PM – General Announcements

· Rob G – Kudos to John M for running with the ball that I gave him.  Also Alex and Zenya, for their work and now we a Trail Maintenance Committee which is exciting.  
· John M– Kudos right back to Rob without whom this would not have been as organized and for helping make everything make sense. 
· Jose S – Kudos to Christine for handling all the budget details for this coming year. 
· Joe M – Thans to Steve C for taking on the enormous role as Regional Director.  He has some big shoes to fill, but will do a fantastic job.  Also thanks to the 3rd Wednesday team – Christine C, Bill Z, Sharen W, Ingrid M, the Molnar twins, and of course Fred.  
· Charlie A – Thanks to Rob G for stepping up as Vice Chair for the next term and Wendy D stepping up as the Chair.   
· Mike P – Midstate Trail updates.  The 6th running of the Midstate Ultra (100 mile race of the Midstate trail) is October 12 & 13.  The are looking for additional volunteers.  On October 5th John M and Mike P are going to Hubbardston to install some bog bridges with a bunch of volumteers.  Thanks to John for organizing and getting that going.  The day after, on October 5th, we are doing some of the bridging work as part of the grant from last year for the East/West trail.  Thanks to  Don for getting that event posted.  We are building some stairs for a steep section.  It will be tough work.  A future Agenda Item will be to talk about how we are going to spend the rest of the East/West trail grant money as we are not going to be able to finish all of the work on that for this calendar year.  Kudos to Alex who is now a Midstate trail maintainer, so congratulations for getting a section and getting onboard with that.  on that.    
· Mike P – Trailsfest for next year, the consensus with DCR is that we should do something like that NOT every year.  Perhaps next year will be on a smaller scale than this one was. There will be meeting coming up to discuss further.
· Jose S added that we have 1 year to spend the grant money for the East/West trail.  Mike says they may need an extension and they will talk to Christine about this. 
· Steve C – Don D has done a tremendous job in training.  In the past, the Worcester Chapter did a lot of joint training with the Western Mass Chapter and they expressed interest in doing so again.   
· Mike P – We haven’t had a Chainsaw training from AMC in our area in many years.  It has had a direct impact on maintaining our Sawyer’s because the people don’t want to travel far to get their training.  It has also been a budget issue because we allocate budget for the training and then don’t get to spend it and we have Sawyer’s who are expiring and going away.  
· Wendy D - Thanks to Chantal for joining us.
· Meighan M – Thanks to Wendy for running a great meeting. 
 
 
 8:00 PM – Adjourn 

· Motion to adjourn Mike P, 2nd Rob G. Meeting adjourned. 


